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I hope you all had a wonderful and restful break. It has been lovely to welcome the children back this week 

and hear about the exciting things they got up to over the break. The children have returned with positive 

attitudes and have dived straight back into their learning. 

This half term, Reception’s topic is ‘Polar Regions.’ This will focus on looking at the polar regions on maps, 

discussing the weather in the polar regions, finding out about animals in the polar regions and learning about 

famous explorers. This week they have focused on winter and understanding what changes occur in order 

for us to recognise it is winter. The children will then link this to the weather in the polar regions. During 

continuous provision, the children have enjoyed creating winter pictures using cotton wool as snow. 

In writing, the children received a video from Mrs Bull and Miss Cole in Nursery. They have been reading 

‘Dear Zoo’ and have asked the Reception children to create them a new book called ‘Dear Farm.’ The 

Reception children were very excited about the challenge and are eager to get started. This week, they have 

been understanding the story ‘Dear Zoo’ to support them writing their own story over the next two weeks. 

They will be focusing on writing sentences and thinking of adjectives to describe the farm animals. 

In maths, Reception have been recapping addition and subtraction to 5. Next week, they move onto looking 

at numbers greater than 5, starting with number 6. The children will use a range of resources to represent 

number 6, count objects to 6 and spot patterns to make 6. 

In phonics, the children have completed all of the phase 2 sounds. From next week, the children will be 

moving onto phase 3 digraphs and will be learning a new sound each week. The sound for that week will be 

uploaded on Tapestry in order for you to support your child at home. It is important to continue to read with 

your child at home to support their decoding and recognising sounds in words. 

Have a lovely weekend!

 Mrs Murdoch
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What do our Reception children have to say?

“I 

Key Dates 

Census day - 19th Jan 2023

Class Photo - 26th January 2023

Half Term - 13th Feb - 17th Feb 

2023

Hamerton Zoo - 14th March 2023

“I’m practicing my hand writing” 
Aria, Cardiff

“We know polar bears live in the 
North Pole, it’s really cold there” 

Amelia, London

Please make sure you send your children to school with a 
healthy lunch and snacks.

” I like the lion because it’s fierce! 
Teddy, Edinburgh








